Dear member,

 

In its efforts to further modernize the election system of EAPS, the Council wishes to present a proposal to change the By Laws of our Association. As the By Laws need to be changed by the General Assembly, the Council has the pleasure to once more convene a Virtual General Assembly. There are two reasons for this. In the first place this way of consulting the members did meet with a favorable response from the members when it was first used in the beginning of this year. But more importantly, the proposed changes are crucial for the upcoming elections of the EAPS Council which preferably should take place before the next European Population Conference and General Assembly of EAPS in 2016.

 

Join the Virtual General Assembly of EAPS
The virtual General Assembly to which you are now invited, has only one item on its agenda: the proposal of the EAPS Council to change the By laws
 

As was stated before, the proposal to change the By Laws is part of the Council’s effort to modernize the Association. In addition to some editorial changes which make the text gender neutral, the core of the proposal deals with the way in which elections will take place.

 

You will read from the attached document that in the new version of the By Laws it is proposed in Article 3.1 that the Council and Officers of the Association shall be elected by the members of the Association (this used to be the General Assembly). The reason is obvious: not all members of EAPS have the possibility to join a General Assembly and the Council wants to make sure that ALL members can take part in the elections.

Another change is in Article 3.7 where the possibilities of an electronic ballot are made more transparent.

 

Rules of play
The Council invites your reaction, indicating if you agree or disagree with the proposed changes in the By Laws of EAPS. To join the Assembly, please go to the special forum page at:

https://disqus.com/home/discussion/eaps/virtual_general_assembly_and_proposal_to_change_the_by_laws_of_eaps/
 

Note that this forum page was created at the request of members during the previous Virtual General Assembly. It allows you to share your views with the other members of EAPS. You can participate in this Virtual General Assembly until 15 December 2015. Note that our By Laws rule that if  a two-thirds majority of the responding members will be in favor of the proposal, the proposal shall be considered to be accepted and will become effective immediately.

 

The Council is eagerly looking forward to your reaction!

